
 

 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with 
disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the city of 
Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796‐1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617‐796‐1089. For the 
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

 

The Public Safety & Transportation Committee will join the Public Facilities 
Committee who will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting on Wednesday, 
September 22, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  To view this meeting using Zoom, use this link:    
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84179099274 or call 1‐646‐558‐8656 and use the 
following Meeting ID: 841 7909 9274 

 Public Safety & Transportation Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 
Wednesday, September 22, 2021 

   
730 PM NOTE Late start time 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
    Items Scheduled for Discussion: 
 

Chair’s Note:  The  committee will meet  jointly with  the  Public  Facilities  Committee  to  discuss  the 
following three items:   
 

Referred to Public Facilities Committee 
#344‐21  Update on the proposed Street Sweeping Pilot  

PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting an update  from the Department of Public 
Works on the proposed Street Sweeping Pilot.  
 

Referred to Public Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation Committees  
#250‐21  Discussion regarding the status of fire hydrants throughout the City  

COUNCILORS LAREDO, LIPOF, LEARY, GREENBERG AND OLIVER requesting a discussion 
with the Fire Department and the Department of Public Works regarding the status of 
fire hydrants throughout the city, including their current condition and plans for future 
maintenance, repair, and replacement as needed.   
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Chair’s Note: The committees will discuss the criteria to use when prioritizing sidewalk installation 
and repair, as well as changes to sidewalks for ADA compliance and crossing safety. 
 

Referred to Public Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation Committees 
#81‐20   Discussion on transportation priorities and public works  

PUBLIC FACILITES COMMITTEE, PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE AND 
COUNCILOR LEARY requesting a discussion with the administration and school officials 
on transportation priorities and public works/streets/sidewalks etc.   

                Public Facilities Held 7‐0, Councilor Kelley not voting on 01/22/20 
               Public Safety & Transportation Held 5‐0, on 01/22/20 
      Public Safety & Transportation Held 7‐0, Councilor Lipof not voting on 04/21/21 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Andreae Downs, Chair  



James McGonagle 
 Commissioner 

 Telephone: (617) 796-1010    •    Fax: (617) 796-1050    •    jmcgonagle@newtonma.gov 

City of Newton 

Ruthanne Fuller 

 Mayor 

Date:  September 20, 2021 

To:  City Council 

From:  James McGonagle, Commissioner 
Shawna Sullivan, Deputy Commissioner 

Subject:  Street Sweeping Pilot 

At the request of the Ward 1 Councilors and a few community leaders, we have begun to develop a 
street sweeping pilot proposal.  Below is a proposal that should be brought to a community meeting 
for input.   

The draft proposal includes the below targeted streets  which comprise approximately 4 miles of curb 
line.  

Targeted Streets 
- Dalby St, Faxon St, Jasset St, Beech St,  Allison St, Los Angeles St, Cook St, Morgan Pl, Green St, (from
Cook to Pearl), Kennedy Circle, and Middle St

The pilot would ban parking on both sides of the street one day a month (preferably a Tuesday, 
Wednesday, or Thursday) between the hours of 7 am to 11 am. Data will be gathered on current 
parking conditions prior to the pilot and monitored throughout the pilot.   

The proposed enforcement would be a written warning the first month, a ticket the second month 
and ticket and towing the third month.  

The duration of the pilot should be at least six months to gather accurate data. 

We anticipate starting this on April 15, 2022 after the snow season.   

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER  
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 
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      City of Newton 
 Department of Public Works 

 Utilities Division 
 Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 

     60 Elliot Street 

 Newton, Ma. 02461 
 Telephone (617) 796-1623    

  tjerdee@newtonma.gov 

 Memorandum 

TO: James McGonagle, Commissioner of Public Works 

Shawna Sullivan, DPW Chief of Staff 

FROM: Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 

DATE: September 20, 2021 

RE: Response to question for 9/22/21 PFC-Hydrants 

________________________________________________________________________ 

The following are my responses to questions to Teresa Sauro’s email dated August 1, 2021 

pertaining to malfunctioning hydrants during a fire at 44/46 Cook Street on January 23, 2019. 

RESPONSES TO TERESA SAURO EMAIL DATED AUGUST 1, 2021: 

1. Q; When does street sweeping start and when does it end? The first week of November I

saw the street sweeper hook up to the hydrant and then proceeded to sweep the street. I

said to myself “why on earth would he street sweep today as it is freezing out. Then I said

to myself he should have waited till next week as the parking ban starts and then he

actually can sweep the street as their will be no cars on the street. (The night of the fire

this hydrant was frozen. From doing my research if the hydrant is not secured properly

condensation sets up and the hydrant freezes.)

A:  Street sweeping is weather dependent, normally starting in mid-March and ending

around mid-December. All hydrants in Newton are dry barrel hydrants, the hydrant is

designed so that when the hydrant is closed, any water remaining in the barrel is to drain

through waste holes at the base of the hydrant. When hydrants are inspected, this is one

function that is checked.
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2. Q:  How many hydrants are in the City? Do you keep track of old ones and new ones? 

 

A:  There are 2,577 public hydrants in the city, we do not keep track of the old ones, 

hydrants are replaced when the city performs water main rehabilitation annually, hydrants 

are replaced/repaired by the Utilities Division when they are reported by Fire 

Department, residents or DPW personnel.  

 

 

3. Q:  Who maintains the hydrants? Is it Public Works?  How often are they checked once a 

month, 6 months, or once a year? If a hydrant is broken how long does it take to repair it? 

(Picture attached shows the hydrant to the side of Steamers collapsed the night of my fire 

as they hooked up the hose and it fell over)  This hydrant was reported broken prior to my 

fire. If a hydrant is checked within the said time and then breaks how do you know? Is 

there an alarm in them or is there something in them that it will show that it is broken to 

Public Works? We all know the first few minutes are crucial in fighting a fire.. 

 

A:  The DPW-Utilities Division maintains the hydrants, the hydrants are checked 

annually by the Fire Department. Once a broken hydrant is reported to the Utilities 

Division, the repair is attempted to be completed in 10 days. If a hydrant breaks between 

inspections you will not know, unless the hydrant is hit by a car and reported, is wasting 

water and located by our semi-annual leak detection survey, or personnel are authorized 

to use the hydrant and is reported to the Utilities Division that it is not functioning. There 

are no alarm systems that would report a non-functioning hydrant. 

 

4. Q:  The hydrant to the side of my house was frozen, the one up the street (Steamers) 

collapsed when they tried to hook up, they were able to run a hose up at Middle Street 

and then one at the end of Cook Street, and then went to Pearl hooked up and ran hoses 

through neighbor’s back yard coming into my back yard.  My husband went to the Chief 

to have him send message to the men as there was a pool there. It was 2:00 in the 

morning. 

 

A: The NFD has in the past contacted the Utilities Emergency On Call person to report an 

issues that arises out of the distribution system in the course of firefighting. 

 

5. Q:  I understand the fire departments flushes the hydrants as well. How many times does 

that happen in a year and does that coincide with Public Works checking the hydrants. 

 

A:  The NFD in the course of testing the hydrant for functionally will flow water from the 

hydrant in order to remove sediment from the barrel of the hydrant in order to maintain 

water quality within the system, this is done during the summer/fall seasons (annually). 

The Utilities Division performs unidirectional hydrant flushing spring through fall. This 

requires the Utilities Division to operate the hydrants and valves to assure their 

functionally, this is not done city wide annually, but through about 20% of the city 

annually. 
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6. Q:  After the fire on Cook Street, two fire hydrants were changed. After the fire the 

frozen hydrant was changed and moved to a different location on Cook Street and then 

they relocated the other hydrant at end of the street and moved it across the street. Why? 

How many hydrants to a street? Cook Street has two hydrants 

 

A:   On Wednesday January 23, 2019, crews were sent to Cook Street to defrost/unthaw 

hydrants in the area. The two hydrants you mentioned above were relocated under the 

watermain cleaning & lining program in 2020, also an additional hydrant was installed. 

Hydrants in residential areas are normally placed 500 feet apart from each other. 

 

7. Q:  Chief Proia and his crew did an amazing job despite conditions as if it was the night 

before with such horrific winds the street would have gone.  Thank God nobody was hurt, 

nobody perished in the fire, and the two cats were also saved. It was a three-alarm fire. 

 

A: I agree with your statement 

 

8. Q:  There is a hydrant on Mill Street top of the hill that looks like 100 years old. I worry 

as I am a walker and now look at all hydrants throughout the City. I noticed the fire 

hydrants in Newton Highland locations look newer as the ones in Nonantum seem older.  

How long do fire hydrants last and how frequently are they changed. 

 

A:  Well maintained hydrants have a service life of 50-60 years, during the city’s 

cleaning and lining program, hydrants are replaced on the streets that the work is being 

performed, since 2009 there have been 307 new hydrants installed. The Utilities Division 

(9/1/18 to 8/11/21) has repaired 30 hydrants. The City entered into an Engineering 

Service Agreement in 2019 with Tata & Howard to perform Hydrant 

Inspections/Unidirectional Flushing and enter that data into the city’ PeopleGIS data 

base, to date over 400 hydrant inspections have been performed.  

 

9. Q:  We had a Safety Meeting two years ago when Jay was head of this committee.  Chief 

Proia attended the meeting.  We couldn’t ask these questions as they did not pertain to 

him and that’s when we learned it was Public Works who maintain the hydrants and fire 

department flushes them, I think twice a year? 

 

A:  The DPW-Utilities Division is responsible for the Operation & Maintenance of the 

fire hydrants, The NFD is responsible to inspect the hydrants for operability annually. 

Any deficiencies discovered with any hydrants during the inspection is brought to the 

attention of the Utilities Division for repairs or replacement.  

 

10. Q: Why was the street sweeper doing street sweeping the second week of November? Do 

they extend timelines? Does it always end in October? 

 

  

A:  The DPW-Streets Division sweeps streets throughout the year. Water is not used 

when temperatures fall below freezing. 
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Telephone: 617-796-1009    •    Fax: 617-796-1050    •    Jmcgonagle@newtonma.gov 

City of Newton 

 

 

 

 

Ruthanne Fuller 
    Mayor 
 
 
 

Date: September 20, 2021 

 

To: Public Facilities Committee 

 

From: James McGonagle, Commissioner 

 Shawna Sullivan, Deputy Commissioner 

 

Subject: Criteria Used when Prioritizing Sidewalk Installation and Repair, and 

  ADA Compliance and Sidewalk Crossing Safety during Construction 

   

 

Sidewalk Prioritization 

 
Sidewalk improvements include the construction of new concrete sidewalks where none currently exist or 

filling in missing gaps of sidewalk networks.  Public Works is focusing on school zones, as well as 

village centers, for new sidewalk installations and the repair to existing sidewalks that are cracked, lifted 

or otherwise not properly accessible. Accessible curb cuts are also added and/or updated along with 

sidewalk installation and repair. 

 

Public Works is in consultation with Safe Routes to School, the Transportation Advisory Group, the 

Council on Aging, the Commission on Disabilities, and Community Development Block Grants, in 

selecting sidewalks and ADA ramps to be installed. 

 

Utilizing construction contractors dedicated to sidewalk repair, as well as in-house staff, the Department 

of Public Works will add over 2 miles of new sidewalk to the City and repair over 2 miles of existing 

sidewalks annually. Public Works does numerous sidewalk repairs across the City both proactively when 

DPW sees a problem and when a resident should alert us to an issue.  In FY 2022, Public Works started 

on sidewalk installation and repairs along walking routes near the Pierce School. In FY2023, Public 

Works will focus on installing and repairing sidewalks in the walking routes around Mason Rice School, 

Williams School, and City Hall campus.   

 

Sidewalk maintenance is prioritized based on the 311-work order system and is performed by 

city crews. 

 

Currently, Public Works is completing an inventory of all sidewalks and accessible ramps city 

wide.  The inventory should be completed by spring 2022.  Once completed, our consulting 

engineer will be tasked to develop a sidewalk and accessible ramp priority list, based on asset 

management techniques, like that prepared for the roads’ maintenance program.  This should be 

completed by Fall 2022. 

 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER  

1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 
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ADA Compliance and Sidewalk Crossing Safely during Construction 

 

Public Works has developed, and has been using, “Temporary Access During Construction” 

methods for the past two construction seasons, and we continue to insist that city contractors, as 

well as utility contractors, implement these techniques. All Public Work contracts for 

construction projects include requirements that the contractor provide temporary access for 

pedestrians. These techniques worked well during the West Newton Square and Newtonville 

Square construction projects.  Public Works construction inspectors will continue with training 

on these techniques this upcoming winter, so they can recognize deficiencies and instruct 

contractors to perform to these techniques. 

 

See attached “Pedestrians Checklist and Considerations for Temporary Traffic Control Zones” 

 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 

 

James McGonagle 

Commissioner Public Works 

 

 
 



For those who plan, design, and construct temporary traffic control (TTC) zones, the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) 

provides guidance considerations regarding pedestrians, accessibility, and worker safety. This document provides a checklist and overview 

of pedestrian-related considerations during planning, design, and construction phases for a project and is designed to enhance pedestrian 

safety and accessibility, maintain Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA) compliance, and provide positive guidance to avoid 

pedestrian confusion throughout each phase. This side of the document provides pedestrian considerations for use during the planning 

and design phases, while the other side provides information for users while out in the field.  

Pedestrians Checklist and Considerations  
for Temporary Traffic Control Zones

Pedestrian Considerations during Planning and Design
Planning

  �Provide a safe, convenient travel path for pedestrians that replicates as nearly as possible the most desirable 
characteristics of the existing sidewalks or footpaths throughout all phases of construction. 

  �Avoid creating pedestrian paths that lead pedestrians into direct conflicts with work site vehicles, equipment, 
operations. 

  �Avoid creating pedestrian paths that lead pedestrians into direct conflicts with mainline traffic moving through or 
around the work site.

  �Determine the TTC impact on pedestrians, including significant generators such as schools, senior centers, transit 
stops and shopping areas.

• �Determine the level of accessibility needed for pedestrians in the TTC zone through observing existing pedestrian 
travel patterns, and make accommodations prior to the start of work. Consider meeting with local community 
organizations (i.e., local blind organization, city ADA coordinator, etc.) through open houses to address concerns 
and needs. Develop outreach products available in the appropriate formats for those with specials needs. 

  �Assess the TTC impact on existing pedestrian flow.
• �Ensure that temporary facilities replicate as nearly as practical the accessibility features present in the existing 

pedestrian facility when the existing facilities are disrupted, closed, or relocated in a TTC zone.

Design
  �Provide pedestrian information throughout the TTC zone.

• �Provide advance information, transition information, work area information, and ingress and egress directions for 
pedestrians. See Accommodating Pedestrians in Work Zones brochure developed by FHWA; FHWA-SA-03-011.

  �The TTC pedestrian accommodation that utilizes a temporary route does the following:
• Defines detoured routes clearly.
• Provides advance signage at intersections rather than mid-block locations.
• Separates pedestrians from vehicle traffic.
• Avoids mid-block crossings. 
• Ensures that temporary routes are not much longer than the original route.  
• Provides clear and positive guidance to delineate a temporary route.
• Provides continuous access to transit stops and/or relocates transit stops.

  �Maintain a continuous accessible path of travel either around or through the construction site throughout all 
construction phases.

  �Ensure compliance with Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) of 1990 requirements.
• �Provide an alternate route when existing pedestrian facilities are disrupted, closed, or relocated in a TTC zone. 

Temporary facilities should replicate the features present in the existing pedestrian facility.
• �Ensure a minimum sidewalk width of 36" (a 48" width is desirable), erect curb ramps, and provide passing 

space (minimum 5 foot by 5 foot space every 200 feet).
• �Maintain a minimum width and smooth surface to avoid creating tripping danger and to minimize barriers to 

wheelchair use.  This includes providing ADA compliant facilities.
• �Make all barriers and channelizing devices detectable for pedestrians with visual disabilities. Note that the use 

of caution tape stretched between traffic control devices is not adequate and not acceptable.
• �Consider using additional devices for visual disabilities, such as audible information devices or accessible 

pedestrian signal.

  �Maintain pedestrian access to businesses, residences, transit stops, etc.

  �Provide temporary nighttime lighting for pedestrian walkways throughout the TTC zone.

photo courtesy of AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety

continued on reverse



Continued

Pedestrian Considerations While in the Field
Construction/Maintenance/Utility

  �Promote adequate pedestrian safety via physical separation from work space and 
vehicular traffic, overhead protection, etc. 

  �Provide adequate and safe detour(s) whenever sidewalks are closed or blocked.

• �Use signs at intersections to give advance notification of closures ahead, and 
inform pedestrians where to cross.  

• Provide audible signage for pedestrians with visual disabilities.

  �Clear the path of debris and other items that may obstruct pedestrians’ paths.

• Avoid pedestrian walkway surfaces that are slippery when wet.

  �Consider carefully the placement of intersection crosswalks, implement additional 
signing/marking, add and/or relocate transit stops, and modify traffic signals (traffic 
signal timing, pedestrian signals, push buttons) as necessary.

• �Take into account walking speeds and the distance pedestrians travel when traversing travel lanes to 
determine minimum green time.

  �Inspect pedestrian accommodations during construction to ensure that the traffic control plan (TCP) is followed. 

  �Ensure traffic control devices are in good and safe condition.

• �Devices should be sturdy, firm to the grip, and smooth to the touch (have no rough edges).

• �Devices should not be potential tripping hazards.

• �Provide a continuous, detectable edging throughout the length of the facility such that pedestrians using a 
long cane can follow it.

  �Make pedestrian routes ADA compliant and available to pedestrians during all phases of construction.

Helpful Resources
• �U.S. Access Board www.access-board.gov

Public Rights-of-Way Accessibility Guidelines (PROWAG): o	 http://www.access-board.gov/prowac/draft.htm#Text or US Access 
Board’s PROW team: (800)872-2253.
Access Board videos on Accessible Sidewalks. o	 http://www.access-board.gov/news/sidewalk-videos.htm. 
Accessible Design for the Blind: www.accessforblind.org o	

• �MUTCD.  http://mutcd.fhwa.dot.gov/index.htm 

• �FHWA’s pedestrian safety website. http://safety.fhwa.dot.gov/PED_BIKE/ped/index.htm. 

• �Federal Highway Administration, Pedestrian Road Safety Audit Guidelines and Prompts Lists, July 2007. FHWA-SA-07-007

Developed by:
American Traffic Safety Services Association (ATSSA)
15 Riverside Parkway Suite 100
Fredericksburg, VA  22406-1022
(800) 272-8772

This material is based upon work supported by the Federal Highway Administration under Grant Agreement No. DTFH61-06-G-00004. Any opinions, findings, 
and conclusions or recommendations expressed in this publication are those of the author(s) and do not necessarily reflect the views of the Federal Highway 
Administration.
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